
TBI Council Minutes – February 7th, 2019
Emerald Queen Conference Center - Fife, WA
	Agenda Topic 

	Discussion
	Decision
	Next Steps

	Council Introductions
Council mission, Approval of Minutes and meeting norms
Executive 
Committee Report

Public Introductions

	Meeting called to order at 9:00 am.

Council members and staff introduced themselves and their roles at the meeting. Scott introduced Cassi Villegas from Division of Vocational Rehabilitation as a new Council member. 
Elizabeth went over the Council’s mission and led the review of the minutes from the December 6th, 2018 Council meeting. The Council also reviewed the meeting norms. 
Elizabeth discussed the Executive committee monthly meetings and the focus on making sure the Council was meeting the requirements laid out in the Comprehensive plan and the importance of ensuring the education of people with brain injury. She also talked about how members need to to inform the Executive Committee about topics they would like to talk about in the TACs, the importance of leveraging groups, establishing strategic partnerships that make sense, and coordinating presentations from strategic partners. She talked about the legislative hearing that was happening and making sure legislators had a good understanding of traumatic brain injury.    
Each public member introduced themselves and gave a brief description of their interest in TBI and reason for attending the meeting.
	Meeting minutes were voted on and unanimously approved. Cassi, Daniel and Karen abstained

	Meeting minutes will be published 

Staff will email the legislative documents to the Council



	Coordinator and Budget Report for next biennium: 

Provail Presentation 
Seattle BrainWorks presentation
TAC Consultation
Lunch Recess
The Essence of the Council 
TAC Small Group Discussion
TAC Afternoon Report out
Public Address
Adjourn

	Scott discussed:
· Dates and location of the 2019 TBI Conference and the continuing tasks of the planning committee.
· Travel reimbursement requests. 
· Current TBI Council positions that are vacant. 
· The Lifespan Respite Washington program. 
· The completed Request for Procurement for TBI services in respite and successfully bidded on by BIAWA. 
· Continued partnerships with the following:

· The University of Washington TBI/Department of Corrections (DOC) project – DOC TBI Task Force
· DOH as part of their 2017 Injury Community Implementation Group and TBI National Peer Learning Team, Western Washington Advisory Group for the Washington State Older Adults Falls Prevention Action Plan

· Disability Rights Washington Disability Advisory Council
· The Lifespan Respite Washington Coalition

· The University of WashingtonTBI Model Symptoms Advisory Board, Person Centered Outcomes Research Institute TBI Transitions from Acute to Post-Acute Care Project, and

· Partners in Action, Voices for Empowerment (PAVE)-Tools 4 Success Conference Planning Team 

· Presented to the Home and Community Services Social Services unit in Tumwater, WA.

· Attended the WA State Independent Living Council Quarterly meeting.

· The SFY 2019 budget through June 2019, the Revenue and expenditures forcast through the end of July 2019 and reported on the 12T Account Balance projection through FY20.
· Informed the Council that this was his last meeting.

Amal Grabinski conducted a presentation on current funding and activities at the PROVAIL Brainspace Facility.

Jake Sapp conducted a presentation on current funding and activities at Seattle Brainworks. 
Dan Overton conducted a presentation on behalf of the Access to Care TAC on examples of TBI Screening tools to the Council and asked the Council and Public members to share additional  examples.
Maralise and Scott discussed the Essence and the roles of the TBI Council which included:
· Advising and making recommendations to the Governor, the Legislature, and the Secretary of DSHS on the best ways to create and provide an array of coordinated services and supports. 
· Bringing together expertise from the public and private sector to help address the diverse needs of individuals with TBIs.
Council and members of the public divided into TAC Groups (Access to Care, Community Living, Reintegration and Public) to review and reconnect with 2019 TAC work plans. They were provided with a new workplan template as well as work plans from the December 2018 meeting. Rachelle Wright from the WA State Criminal Justice Training Commission participated and briefed the Reintegration TAC on current operations.
Community Living, Reintegration, Access to Care and the Public TACs submitted and discussed their review and draft of their TAC workplans for 2019 and 2020. 
Council members and public attendees thanked everyone for their efforts to assist and support those with TBI and their family members.  
The meeting adjourned at 3:00pm.
	
	Information will be used to create a toolkit that will be compiled later on this year.
Workplans will be  working documents for review and changes by each TAC. The Community Living and Access to Care TACs expressed interest in maybe having a focus group meeting at the TBI Conference in April.



TBIC Members Present---Deborah Crawley, Elizabeth York, Jeff Hartson, Will Hitchcock, Cassi Villegas, Nick Mehrnoosh, Lee Collyer, Taku Mineshita, David Lord, Daniel Overton, Karen Kaizuka, Daniella Clark
TBIC Members Present with Proxy---Rick Torrance (Mary Baldwin proxy), Teresa Claycamp (Matthew Gower proxy), Karie Ranier (Tracy Grunenfelder proxy)
TBIC Members Absent---Ted Ryle, Betsy Jansen, Marisa Osorio, Heidi Hill, Kylie Uriostegui, Keven Shipman
Public Guests---Amal Grabinski, Jake Sapp, Nicole Chamblee, Regina Ibrahim, Malayka Gormally, Tara Jacobs, Marysa Rogozynski, Rachelle Wright, Shelby Satko, Mari Hensman
Facilitators Present---Maralise Hood Quan, Will Henderson
Council Support Staff Present---Karen Fitzharris, Scott Bloom, Tamika Titus, Staci Hinshaw
